Republic of the Philippines

Office of the President
. % 1] COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION
6 ' . ‘ REGIONAL OFFICE XI
vﬁm Y PPN Loyola St., Obrero, Davao City TR

Tel. Nos.: +63 (82) 295-3418 » 295-7696 * 282-4448 * 321-7418 Email: chedroll@ched.gov.ph

MEMORANDUM FROM THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR
No. 10¢ s. 2022

For . PRESIDENTS/HEADS OF PUBLIC AND PRIVATE HIGHER EDUCATION
INSTITUTIONS

Attention : DEANS/PROGRAM HEADS of BLIS and MLIS

Subject  : 14t Phil-BIST Conference and Fair
Date . July 25, 2022 '

In accordance with the pertinent provision of RA 7722, otherwise known as the
“Higher Education Act of 1994, the Commission on Higher Education Regional Office
XI hereby endorses the abovementioned undertaking for the support and
participation of all concerned.

Deans and Program Heads of BLIS and MLIS Programs are encouraged to
participate in the 14 Phil-BIST Conference and Fair of the DACUN Library Committee
scheduled on August 16-18, 2022.

Attached is the communication from Dr. Briccio M. Merced, Jr., Chair, 14™ Phil-
BIST Conference and Fair, which contains relevant information for your reference.

MARI B ASQUEJO, Ph.D., CESO I
Director IV
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THE LIBRARY COMMITTEE
Davao Colleges and Universities Network
(DACUN)

July 14, 2022
.
MARICAR R. CASQUEJO, PhD, CESO Mt
Director IV
Commission on Higher Education Regional Office - Xi
Loyola St., Obrero, USEP Compound
Davao City
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Dear Dr. Casquejo:

Good day!

- We are pleased to inform you that the 14™ Phil-BIST Conference and Fair of the DACUN

~ Library Committee with the theme “Developing and Managing Teaching and Learning During a
Pandemic and Beyond” is scheduled on August 16-18, 2022 to be held at the RSM Auditorium
Philippine Women'’s College, Juna Subd., Matina, Davao City. The said Conference and Fair is
spearheaded by the DACUN Library Committee which aims to address issues and concerns on
_ learning management systems, and resources during the pandemic and beyond. The Book Fair, on
the other hand, will showcase latest published titles of print, multimedia and online resources. This
year’s Conference will focus on the following topics:

1. Intelligent Algorithms and Extract Metadata with Learning Management Systems for
Effective Teaching and Learning;

Framework & Associated Rights in Developing & Managing Open Educational Resources
(OERs);

Post-pandemic Health and Well-being of Librarians and Information Professionals;
Massive Open Online Courses as M dgis for Developing Learning Resources; and

5. Professional Updates.

Regular registration fee of Php2,500.00 for professionals and Php800.00 for undergraduate students
will be charged to prospective participants. CPD units have been applied with the Professional
Regulation Commission (PRC).

in line with this, we RESPECTFULLY REQUEST vour office to endorse this event as we highly believe
that this will help develop competencies of librarians in today’s new learning environment and
prepare undergraduate BLIS and Non-BLIS students on what lies ahead of them after finishihg their
degrees. For your guidance, we have attached pertinent document for the detailed information of
the event.

We look forward to your usual endorsement to our endeavors. Thank you very much.

Very respectfuily yours, Noted:

D, IR., Ed.D. PROF. VICENTE ANT%:UANO, i

,Ch’air, 1444 onference and Fair President, Philippine Women's Cdllege & DACUN
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